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February 27, 2024

Senate Committee on Health, Education, Labor & Pensions
428 Senate Dirksen Office Building
Washington, DC 20510

Dear Chairman Sanders, Ranking Member Cassidy, and members of the Senate Committee on
Health, Education Labor & Pensions:

On behalf of 280,000 active and retired letter carriers, | write urging you to support the nomination
of Acting Secretary of Labor Julie Su to serve as the next secretary of labor. Acting Secretary Su
has the experience, knowledge, and vision to lead this critical agency successfully.

Su brings a wide array of experience to the job. She has advocated for workers throughout her
career as a private sector civil rights attorney, the secretary for the California Labor & Workforce
Development Agency, and as deputy secretary at the Department of Labor. In that role, she
worked in partnership with former Secretary Marty Walsh to promote equity and economic
empowerment nationwide, revitalize workforce development partnerships, and help more
Americans get good-paying jobs and a path to the middle class. For nearly a year serving as acting
secretary, Su has continued this work and carried out the mission of the agency.

Given her extensive background and record fighting for American workers, Su is extremely
qualified for the position. As new workplace issues continue to emerge, like automation and
artificial intelligence, that will affect workers in all industries, it is critical to have a qualified, effective
leader at the Department of Labor. Su is committed to delivering results for the people she serves,
and we fully support her to be the next labor secretary.

Su's proven leadership and extensive experience make her an ideal candidate to lead the
Department of Labor at this crucial time. When her nomination is considered in the committee
today, | urge you to support her for the job.
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Sincerely,

Brian L. Renfroe
President
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Affiliated with the AFL-CIO & UNI Global Union



